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    Dear Buzz  Readers, 

As you will see from this issue of 

The Buzz that we are entering into 

the  Festive Season once more!  

Quite a  lot going on in our village 

which I’m sure you will support if 

you are able.  

 

We have now had our first  3 

course luncheon in the hall            

prepared for us by Gill and Fran.  

This will be repeated again on   

November 23rd at a cost of £7.50.  

If you are  interested in coming 

along please let me know.  If 

there is anyone in our village that 

would like to come but cannot get 

there please contact me and we 

will arrange transport to make 

this possible for you.  

 

Best wishes to you all for      

Christmas and the New Year. 

Sheila Cholwill   Editor 

E-mail : 

sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Telephone: 01288 381350 

The Parish Council have received         
concerns from residents over bad    
parking in Bridgerule, and would like to 
take this opportunity to remind            
residents of the following. 

Under the Highway Code (Rule 243) 
Vehicles should not park opposite or 
within 10 metres of a junction, in front 
of property entrances, on a bend,       
opposite other parked vehicles, or near 
a school entrance. Vehicles must also 
not park partially or wholly blocking a 
pavement (Rule 244). 

For further information on parking rules 
please see www.gov.uk/guidance/the-
highway-code/waiting-and-parking-
238-to-252. 
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JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

        Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing, Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

      Tel: 01288 381536            Mobile: 07825698529 

 

     

 

 

 

 

                                  MOBILE LIBRARY 
                                  VISITS BRIDGERULE 

    Village Hall    2.00pm Uplands 2.50pm                    

   NEXT VISIT 

  November   15th    December 13th 

http://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/waiting-and-parking-238-to-252
http://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/waiting-and-parking-238-to-252
http://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/waiting-and-parking-238-to-252
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                         P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                            
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer     Chris & Rose Hitchings - Meadows Barn             
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule       Mrs. Jean Hammond— Hoo Rochester          
Highfield Camping and Caravan Site     Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill      
Terry &  Angela  Brock—The Green                       Mr and Mrs D. Field  - 10 Southfields                          
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                             Mr and Mrs P. Hodges  - Southfields                           
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                              John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                                Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge                    
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                      Stephen and Sandie Rickwood—Feniton               
Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                     Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                        
Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                            Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                               
Bill & Margaret Eastcott-Littlebridge                      Steve and Jo South -Brensham House                    
Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                      Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown                                    
Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                  Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross         
Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                  Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                              
Gordon & Sandra Keen -Littlebridge Meadows    Mr & Mrs. B. Williams  - Owlies                             
Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                    Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                           
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                      Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh          
David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                     Ron & Gwyneth Cameron - Southfields                
Mr &  Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines                    Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                       
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holworthy                           Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                                    
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                              Mr & Mrs M. Lucas—Bude                               
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                 Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                     
Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks                                 Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                         
Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin                  Mrs Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                            
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows  Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                      
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                    Keith & Sheila Descombe -Hedley Wood              
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy      John & Carol Palmer Holsworthy 
Dave & Maggie   - Hedley Wood                             Terry & Julie Reddicliffe -Larapinta                  
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton                 Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm                  
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                Kevin & Susan  Norton  - The Village               
Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary                  Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                                                  
Jonathan & Jane Martyn  Borough Farm               Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                              
Mrs  M. Bird  - Kents View                                        Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                        
Doug & Sue Genini - Inversus                               Pete & Angela North - Great Beer                        
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                        Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows           
Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                        Les & Annette  - Remnant Shop Bude                 
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadows     Mr & Mrs L Haydon - East Park                            
Victor & Janet Bickle - Stratton                                Mrs K Farkus - Green Pastures                                                                                  
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                              Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                     
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                        Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                        Mrs Eunice Furmage - Holsworthy                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                           Miss Georgina Tomlin -  The Green                        
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                           Rob & Nina Jones - Littlebridge Meadows    
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows       Jimmy and Ros Rickett— South View                  
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View     Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows        
Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton     Alan Quilter - Watersedge                                        
Mr & Mrs Hansen—Newacott House    Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                  
Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields     Mrs. B. McDougall - Frome Somerset 
    Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields                 Ben & Brenda Tole - Southfields                   
Ernie  & Ann Smith—Littlebridge Meadows        Jane Leven   -  Bailey Gardens                   
Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                         
Emma Moore—Marybear     Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                   
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park     Ian & Jaqi Edwards—Canal Rise     
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude          Phil & Sue Saunders—26 Southfields 
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We are carol singing around the 
village on Thursday 14th and 21st    
December and rumour has it that 
Father Christmas may make an   
appearance in his sleigh!!!!!   All 
money raised is given to Church, 
Chapel and School. 
 Meet  outside the Pub on 14th and 
by the Bus stop at Littlebridge on 
21st, both times 6.30pm.  Singing in 
main village on 14th and Southfields 
and Littlebridge on 21st.  For more 
information please contact Chris 
Hitchings   01288 381129.   

COACH TRIP 

EXETER CHRISTMAS 

MARKET 

ON 

CATHEDRAL GREEN 

THURSDAY NOVEMBER 30TH 

 

Leaving the Hall 

9.30am  

 

Enquiries to: 

Sheila 

01288 381350 
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CHILD MINDING SERVICES AVAILABLE 
 
My name is Lou and I moved into the village with my husband and two 
children in September. As a childminder with 20 years experience working 
with children and young people, I am pleased to announce that I will be 
offering care for young children (aged 0-5 years) from January 2018. I am 
Ofsted registered and graded 'outstanding' in all areas of my provision. I 
can offer a comfortable 'home from home' environment whilst providing 
stimulating learning experiences linked to the Early Years Foundation 
Stage curriculum. I am also a member of the Forest Childcare Association, 
and place a strong emphasis on outdoor play for children which includes 
weekly trips to local beaches, woods, parks and other natural sites.  
 
For further information or to arrange a visit, I can be contacted via email: 
loucooper2010@hotmail.co.uk or telephone: 01288 381813.  

Lou Cooper 

  MEERKAT ON A MISSION. 

On Thursday October 5th, Stephen, Exmoor Zoo’s School Visiting Staff 

Member brought along some animals, usually indigenous to the African 

Continent, for the pupils at Bridgerule C of E (VC) Primary School to 

learn more about. Along with Stephen is “Simples” the meerkat and 

with Mrs Joyce Pankhurst, Class1 Teacher is “Ebenezer” the squeezer, 

an African Royal Python. The pupils were also introduced to a Tenrec 

(similar to our hedgehog) and two Giant African Land Snails.  

33 

  bespoke sewage & drainage solutions 
 From design & installation to service maintenance of 

 Sewage treatment units       Soak-away / Drainage fields    Pump sta-

tions    Septic Tanks 

      Work covered in your area                                   t: 01326 291 
049 m: 07971 792 593 

mailto:%20loucooper2010@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:%20loucooper2010@hotmail.co.uk
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NEATE    
FEET  

For all your foot health needs 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

   *Painful Callus Reduced 

   *Toenail Clipping 

   *Ingrowing Toenails 

   *Painful Corns Removed 

   *Paddings & Dressings 

   *Verrucae Treatment 

   *Reflexology 

Claire & Simon Neate       DIPCFHP 

Qualified foot health practitioners 

         07968232344 / 07870508867             
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 MONTHLY TABLE TOP SALE 

  BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL           TRADERS £5 A TABLE  

  Can set Up from 12.0 Noon -        Buyers from 1.30pm 

NEXT TABLE TOP:  SATURDAY NOVEMBER 4TH 

      SATURDAY     DECEMBER 2ND 

PLEASE show your support to this regular sale 

 Come and browse, stay for a cup of tea/coffee and a piece of cake. 

Christine can be contacted on 01288 381033  or                                     

Sheila on 01288381350  

CONGRATULATIONS  KIMBERLY 

Earlier in the year Kimberley 

nee Cann successfully gained                                                            

an upper second class honours                                              

degree in Nursing.  On  9th                                                                     

September she celebrated her Marriage to  Wesley 

Smith of Bideford at The Falcon Hotel Bude.               

Kimberley is  a staff nurse on an acute surgical 

ward in the Princess of Wales hospital in South 

Wales. Kimberley’s family  live on The Green. 
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Congratulations  and our Best Wishes to Kevin Smith and Rachel Cann , 
Kimberley Cann and  Wesley Smith, Kayleigh and Adam Toms and to  
Rosalind Honey and Steven John.  Each couple have recently  celebrated 
their marriage. 
 

Our love and thoughts are with Barbara Bowden and her family on the 
recent passing away of John, husband, dad and grandfather.  John had  
lived in Bridgerule all his life and had recently celebrated his 90th birthday.  
John was well known for his bell ringing skills. 
 

Our thoughts are also with  the family and friends of Dr Leo Eversfield   

who too has recently  passed away and lived in our village. 
 

Our best wishes are sent to Marion Abbott and Barry Williams. 
 

We welcome  Paul and Sabrina and their 2 sons, Isaac and Jaden who are 
now residing at 3 Ways Bridgerule.  We hope that you have a long and  
happy stay in our village. 
 

 Happy Birthday: 

 Lyndsey Beadle for the 3rd November.      
Pauline Latham for the 14th November. 
Winnie Westlake for the 24th November. 
Travis Cann for the 7th December 
Barry Lucas for the 8th December. 
Colin Cholwill for the 10th December. 
Kelvin Davey for the 10th December. 
Mary Bryant for the 10th Decenber. 
Ray Wallace for the 19th December. 
Sylvia McDougall for the 20th December. 
Katherine Davey for the 24th December 
Chris Hitchings for the 24th December 
Tanya Peshke for Christmas Day. 
Shaun Stenton for 31st  December.     

                            Congratulations Alex!    Congratulations to our 
son/brother Alex Hallett on your great G.C.S.E. results. We are so proud and we 
wish you luck with you’re A Levels xx 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL  

A.G.M. 

 TUESDAY 14TH NOVEMBER 

7.30PM 
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 ROGER PAGET GARDENING SERVICES 

 Hedging, Mowing, Tree Pruning, Landscaping, 

General Maintenance 

          Free Consultation           18 Years Experience        CRB 

Checked              All Year Round  

                                   Friendly & Professional 

Telephone: 01288 382811         Mobile:  07906 602541  

GLASS DESIGNS 

by Ray Priem 

Glassmaker and designer     ~    Hand formed and blown glass 

Including engraving, sandblasting, glass bonding  

 Glass restoration commissions welcome 

E-mail: ray@glassdesigns.co.uk    Tel: 01288 381829/ 07879847568 

Website:www.glassdesigns.co.uk 

 

                                 THE BRIDGE INN 

Gen- eral Knowledge Quiz 

Eve- ry Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 
         Maximum of 6 per Team 

            Bingo and Irish Bingo 

                      Jammin  Nights    -  Wednesdays 8.00pm 
                      BT SPORTS NOW BEING SHOWN 

Also HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET—  Please contact Pam or Gary Bowler 

On Telephone Number: 01288 381316 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fboothsmusic.co.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Fsonor-drum-kit.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fboothsmusic.co.uk%2Fdrum-lessons-bolton%2Fset-up-your-drum-kit%2F&docid=o97fYkRGsTKIyM&tbnid=KwSoZPH5fF4PxM%3A&vet=10
mailto:ray@glassdesignss.co.uk
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 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 

  bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

      Retirement Parties - Charity Events - Afternoon  Tea 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs 

     Large Play Runs                               Tel: +44 (0) 01288 361680 

    Grooming Service          email:info@breezelyn.co.uk 
     Doggy Day Care                                               web: www.breezelyn.co.uk 
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Alex and Pat Johnson’s youngest daughter Emily  with fiancé 
Jim Adams on their engagement after completing tandem sky dives.  
Emily and Jim are due to be married in January 2018 at The Falcon  
Hotel Bude. 

A very successful Coffee Morning was held in The  Village Hall  recently. 

This was organised by Marilyn and Vic Pickett and friends.  £302  was 

raised for  Macmillan Cancer Relief. 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjf74fQk5jTAhVJNxQKHfOlB6kQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tattenhall.org%2Fnews%2Fjumble-sale-treasure-for-happy-hunter.html&psig=AFQjCNFzWlNRD5lAn2FlZrrFG2CN6enS8Q&
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj3hP2BxLbUAhULtRQKHa8iCqAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.macmillan.org.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fwho-we-are%2Forganisation-history.html&psig=AFQjCNGjr-k-8UJzdrxe7wcuxk_Tm0UTJ
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CONGRATULATIONS TO BRIDGERULE GROMS! 
 
 
 

 

The end of season party for Bude Waveriders was 

held at Rosie's and   several of  Bridgerule's Groms 

( surf lingo for beginners) won  trophies.  Jess Lew-

in won most 'Committed', Harvey Cholwill 'most  

Improved' and Willow Du Plesiss 'Most 

Stoked'.  The Du Plesiss's are a family of surfers 

and won the most 'Committed Intermediates'.   

Jess has never surfed until this season but went 

out every time a session was on and Harvey is now 

shredding so well he moves up to the intermediate group next year. Wil-

low is following in the footsteps of her older brother and sisters and 

brings a smile to every session.                                               

 I am told that if anyone fancies coming along next year keep an eye on 

the Waveriders  Facebook page or pop into Zuma Jays it's a great sport 

to get into. 

Talented saxophonist comes to North Cornwall 

Saxophone and piano duo, Philip Attard and Christine Zerafa, will play 

works by de Falla, Saint-Saens, and Takashi Yoshimatsu on Sunday 19th               

November, 3 pm, at Minstrel’s Music Centre, Canworthy Water, PL15 8UB 

£13 on door or free to students.  

29 
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J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths 

of 9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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RECYCLE YOUR REAL CHRISTMAS TREE! 

After all the festivities were over last year Paul Cholwill collected 10 real  

Christmas Trees from around our village and  transported them to             

Widemouth  Bay where they were used  to support the sand dunes. 

This Christmas Paul and Stacey and Mark and Sam Lewin would like to          

collect more. They  are due to be planted this year at Black Rock to help  

support the sand dunes there.  No date has been set yet but it is                                                                                             

expected to  be around the 6/7th                                                                                              

January 2018.   Please contact Stacey                                                                                             

on 381843 or Sam on 381074 if you                                                                                                               

are interested in joining the                                                                                        

scheme. 

Seven Men, Rose and a Seagull went fishing in the sunshine at Looe. 

 A good time was had by all ….. Sadly fish were in short supply!! 

Phoebe, Ella and Jessica planting last 

years Christmas trees at Widemouth 

Bay. 
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Ron and Marion Celebrate Diamond Wedding Anniversary  

Family and friends gathered recently  at The Falcon Hotel  Bude in  order to 

celebrate the Diamond Wedding Anniversary of Ron and  Marion   Abbott. 

Linda, their daughter travelled  from Canada to be with mum and dad for 

their celebrations.  

Ron and Marion received a  signed card from HRH Queen Elizabeth .  

After everyone had enjoyed a lovely meal they watched some slides put 

together of Ron and Marion and their family throughout their married life. 

BRIDGERULE definitely HAS GOT TALENT and we 

plan to show it off!! 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL  

SATURDAY 10TH and SUNDAY 11TH MARCH 2018 

WE ARE ASKING YOU TO DISPLAY and 

        SELL SOME OF YOUR ARTS AND CRAFTS  

                 …..We know you are out there!! 

Things like glassmaking, pottery, machine embroidery, dolls house furniture, 

paintings, book illustrations, various models, cake decorating, woodwork and       

needlework.   

If you own a Vintage Tractor or Classic Car we would like these to be on display. 

Maybe our local Jammers and The Tamarside Singers can entertain 

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED  CONTACT ROSE ON 381129 OR SHEILA 381350 

 ITS TIME WE LET EVERYONE KNOW WHAT TALENT BRIDGERULE HAS. 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                         AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 
            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

 
Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770  

BRIDGERULE MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB 

OBEDIENCE AND RALLY OBEDIENCE FOR ALL LEVELS   

THURSDAY EVENINGS—VILLAGE HALL  

        Beginners / Intermediate     7.00—7.45pm 

     Advanced - 7.50—8.35pm 

          Rally Obedience  -      8.45—9.30pm  (approx.) 

More Information from Christine 01288 381104 or Margaret 01288 352427 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiRsMXBo-7WAhXDa1AKHWuyACoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgloriousindiaexpo.com%2Fglorious-india-talent-contest&psig=AOvVaw3SY03_5fGxaroE4aPVu5tq&ust=1508007082144546
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    Humphrey Pullar 
                    PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                        NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

     Smoke Testing     Appliance Servicing 

       Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                      Mob: 07984406290 

email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 
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Karen and Brian Richardson of 46 Southfields 

raised £500 for Macmillan at their recent 

Coffee Morning. On the morning of the event 

they were helped by Mary Ann Macauley from 

Poughill and Christine Gee. 

CHARITY EVENT 

HELD BY KAREN 

AND BRIAN 

Level 1 Walks  -Walk in the Park  Every Monday at 10.30am 
Meeting at the Scout hut in Holsworthy Leisure Centre Car Park. 
Coffee, tea & biscuits Available after the walk 
Level 2 & 3 Walks   Every Friday at 10.30am Walk start points as shown 

Date Route Leaders Gr

ade 

Route details 

3/11/17 Ruby Way KM & 

GA 

2 Lay-by near Coles Mill on A3072. Level 

and easy. 

10/11/17 Northcombe 

Woods 

DA & 

MJ 

2 Woods on right about 4 miles from Hal-
will Junction towards Okehampton on 
A3079. Hard tracks with some inclines. 

17/11/17 Halwill Junction MJ & 

PD 

3 Meet in Halwill Village Hall Car Park. 

Mainly hard surfaces. Some road walking 

and inclines. 

24/11/17 Bude Canal MH & 

GA 

3 As you come down in to Bude, turn left 

towards Widemouth. The car park is on 

your left by the TIC. May be muddy 

1/12/17 Christmas 

Lunch 

    12.30 for 1pm. Holsworthy Golf Club 

8/12/17 Holsworthy 

Woods 

  

AB & 

DA 

2/3 Car park on left on A388, about 1 mile 

from Holsworthy. Hard tracks. 

15/12/17 Roadford Lake DA & 

KM 

2 Roadford Lake main Car Park. Parking fee. 

Walking mainly on hard tracks. 

22/12/17 29/12/17      NO WALKS 
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GRANDAD’S 8OTH 

BIRTHDAY  

CELEBRATIONS 

Terry Brock celebrated his 80th 

Birthday recently amongst family 

and friends at his favourite pub, 

The Bridge Inn.   Everyone invited 

enjoyed a wonderful buffet lunch 

and  Karen and Alison, Terry and 

Angela’s daughters,  both spoke of their wonderful mum and dad and their 

happy and lasting  memories  they hold  of  their family life.   Members of 

the  local jammin  band entertained . 

FRIENDS HOLD DISCO FOR CHARITY 

A group of friends got                     

together once again to raise 

funds for the  Devon Air             

Ambulance and our Village Hall 

by holding a 70/80’s Disco. 

Devon Air Ambulance will          

receive a £100 and the Hall £87.  

25 

              

Gary & Heidi Masters 
Makers of high quality period miniature furniture 

4 Railway Cottages Bridgerule Holsworthy Devon  EX22 7EB 

www.mastersminiatures.com 

Tel: 01288 381676    

e-mail: Heidi@masterminiatures.co.uk 

CLASSES WITH  `HONEYZ FIT-
NESS` 

STRATTON COMMUNITY HALL 

                         MONDAY 
             9.30 - POWER YOGA 
           10.40 -  PILATES 2 
           11.50 - PILATES 1  
 
           THURSDAY       
           9.30 - POWER YOGA   
         10.40 - PILATES 3 
         11.50 - PILATES FOR BEGINNERS 
                & IMPROVERS 

Classes run as a 12 week course. 
 

Courses £60 reduction for those 
Booking more than one course  
honeyzfitness@hotmail.co.uk 
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Southlands Court 

 offers 

* 
full time care,  

respite/holiday care 

and day care 

* 
Peacefully  

Situated 
* 

Regular activities  

and outings 
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      HARVEST FESTIVAL 

Mr. Courtney Drew of  Holsworthy took the recent service at the Methodist 

Chapel ‘s Harvest Festival.   He   commented on how  beautiful the  chapel 

had been decorated .  During the evening The Tamarside Singers sang led by 

Vic  Bickle and Alan Quilter.   The 

organist was  Sheila  Cholwill.   

Everyone after the service sat 

down  to a supper prepared by 

the  ladies of the chapel. Colin 

Cholwill,  auctioneer for the     

evening  then sold  all the given  

flowers  and   produce .  Everyone 

eager with their bids.  £433 being 

raised for Chapel Funds over the   

weekend. 

 

 CONGRATULATIONS KAYLEE AND ADAM 

It was a lovely sunny day for the marriage of Kaylee Louise, daughter of 

Michael and Linda Moore formerly of The Green, Bridgerule to  Adam 

John Toms son of Reg and Sandra Toms. The ceremony took place at The 

Buckerell Hotel, Exeter on 23rd September.    Given away by her father 

the bride wore a full length ivory dress with embroidered bodice and 

matching veil and carried a tear drop bouquet. 

The bridesmaids,   Catherine 

Chandler and Jemma Nash                                                  

wore matching   Cadbury                                                   

Purple full length dresses and                                                                

carried matching bouquets,  

The best man  was Philip                                                                    

Reynolds and the usher  was                                                                

Tom Strawbridge.  The           

reception  was also held at the                                                        

Buckerell Lodge  Hotel. 
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A VERY UNEXPECTED VISITOR AT MOORSIDE! 
We've lived here for 23 years, and have always had a koi pond by the side 
of the house, at Jewell's Cross. The main road is just a few feet away 
from the pond, and we live over half a mile as the crow flies (or as the 
otter runs!) from the Tamar. We had one old goldfish and 10 koi carp, 
ranging between approximately 14" and 20" in length. The pond has     
always been netted against heron and other predators, but we never  
expected an otter.  
The first attack was on the night of Saturday 23rd September. We found 
several half-eaten fish in the morning. Most had just the heads chewed 
off. As the only thing we believed could squeeze under the cover and into 
the pond was a mink, we brought in a local pest-controller, re-enforced 
the pond and set up a mink trap. 
The second attack came three nights later. The trap and barriers had 
been wrenched aside, and three more large koi removed. One had its 
head chewed off, one was injured but still alive (although my efforts to 
save it failed), and the third was found about 200 yards away in our 
woodland area,  It was now clear we were dealing with something much 
bigger and stronger than mink, and an otter became our chief suspect.  
 
I was advised that the otter would not stop until he'd cleared the pond of 
fish, so we should remove any live fish to a place of safety. We found only 
three large koi still in the pond, and removed them into a hastily             
improvised container (an old cold-water tank from the attic).  
A night-vision camera was set up and baited with some of the dead koi. 
None of us could really believe an otter would hunt this far away from 
the river, so we needed to know what this predator really was. The        
pictures record two visits that night: the first around 8pm, when we were 
still shutting up outside, and there was still a fair amount of road traffic 
passing; the second was his usual visiting time of around 4am. 
 
He continued returning for two more nights, removing more of the dead 
fish, and then trying to break into the container holding the live koi. Not 
only was the ground around the tank covered with otter foot-prints, but 
the sides of the container also, where he had reached up in an attempt to 
dislodge the cover. 
Anyone with a garden pond needs to heed the warning. Otters who have 
no set territory of their own have taken to raiding garden ponds further 
and further from the rivers.  
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NEWS FROM THE OLD ORCHARD INN WEEK ST MARY 

We are pleased to announce the opening of Week St Mary ‘s first ever snooker club, 
with a full size table 

Newly refurbished, warm, comfortable and large room                                                 
with excellent facilities. 

   All league teams welcome    Regular in-house tournaments 

Everyone Welcome. Membership (12 months)       

  Adults £30        Please phone Jason on 

  Under 18s £10              07887 614141 

  Family £40      Visitors £5 (1 week)                      or call  The Old Orchard Inn 
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And before horses disappeared from Churchtown John rode a big ginger 

cob down to the village to help rescue people who were stuck in the bad 

floods of 1952 that devastated Lynton and Lynmouth and caused exten-

sive land waters at Bridgerule and elsewhere. 

 He enjoyed farm sales, particularly those where the farm had a herd of 

the traditional ruby reds Devon cattle .  He was fascinated by the old farm 

buildings and antiquated machinery that he would often see at these 

sales. He also liked the old Holsworthy market which was part of the 

town. As the market wound down on a Wednesday he and other farmers 

would drift up to the town square where they would discuss the latest 

news and weather.  More recently John could be found driving a four-

wheeler around Churchtown and on most weeks he was a regular at  

Holsworthy’s new market where he had many friends. 

Randolph  travelled from America to speak about John at his funeral           

service and Sheila wishes to thank him for this further editorial. John was 

a  lovely gentleman  and he will be greatly missed.   

15 
It's not as though they just take an odd fish to eat. They seem to have a 
killing frenzy, and it's hard to describe the sick feeling when you find koi 
you have nurtured for years just pulled out and left to die. Once an otter 
finds your pond, he will return again and again until all your fish have 
gone. 
The otter is, of course, a protected species, and cannot be trapped 
or killed. It's up to fish-keepers to secure their ponds as best they can. The 
most effective measure is electric fencing, but this is not practical, or safe, 
for a garden pond. We are raising a low wall around the pond, on which 
we plan to secure a new, heavy-duty, wood and wire-mesh cover. It won't 
look very pretty, but should keep our fish safe.  
Diane Green 

 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES                                                                           

Well Christmas is on its way, and as the same as last time don’t let the 

thieves spoil it for you. Look after your stuff. If you are seeing anything 

suspicious in your neighbourhood “who you gonna call?” 

Your local coorrdinators are:- 
Alec Johnston Southfields  01288 381054 
Chris Hitchings Meadows Barn 01288 381129 
Cliff Seymour-Smith  Bevills Hill 01288 381690 
Ken James Merrifield 01288 381279 
Paul Murphy Hedley Wood 01288 381404 
Paul Dymond Borough /Cross 01288 381309 
Rick Hallett Littlebridge Meadows 01288 381568 
Shirley Abbott Mill Road 01288 381564 
Sid Parnell Jewells Cross 01288 381770 
And last but not least John McDougall Furze/Dux 01288 381237 
 
However if its happening now phone 999 or phone Crimestoppers on 
0800555111.  Have a safe, merry and careful Christmas. John McDougall 
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WE ALL CAME TO CELEBRATE ROSALIND AND STEVEN’S WEDDING 

THE TANNING DID THE TRICK! 

(BUZZ COVER) 
PROUD MUM AND DAD 
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Beyond the church, John’s life of 90 years spanned a period of great 

change. He was born in 1927 when horses were still working farms, corn was 

still cut with binders and reapers and even scythes would be used if the 

weather and the ground was particularly wet. Cows were hand milked and 

poultry laid their eggs in hedges and hideaways all around the farm yard.  

Churchtown Farm where John grew up and lived his entire life had a wide 

variety of livestock in prewar- and even postwar times. Cattle were still    

driven to market, a giant threshing machine turned up to separate the corn 

from straw, and the threshed corn was taken by horse and cart down to the 

mill for grinding.   

John accepted that farming was becoming specialized, mechanized and 

then more recently computerized . So farms like Churchtown that had     

several people working on them when John was young are now specialized 

and reduced to being worked by only one or two people. Today a herd of 

cows and a flock of sheep are managed by John’s son and grandson, Trevor 

and Robert Bowden with help from Trevor’s wife Sue.   

John had relished the fact that at various times of the year, like harvest time 

and threshing the  folks from neighbouring farms would help each other in 

turn. And he kept the memories of the old ways of doing things alive and 

had a tale for every occasion.  For example he remembered the time when 

the first tractor, a standard Fordson, arrived on the farm during the second 

world war. It was fitted with iron spikes or spade logs on the wheels          

because rubber tyres were not yet available. The spade logs meant the        

tractor could work in heavy ground but the disadvantage was that every 

time it was taken out on the road the spade logs tore up the tarmac, which 

was not a good thing since Churchtown had several fields only accessible by 

road. 

Then the next tractor, a Fordson Major arrives with rubber tyres, which to 

John seemed like an improvement, until he tried to pull a wagon across a 

heavy clay field down near the Tamar. The tyres spun until the tractor was 

firmly stuck in thick mud down to its axles. John thought it a little funny that 

one of the carthorses that was being replaced was needed to drag the shiny 

new machine out onto dry ground. 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2Flaughing%2520emoticon.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2F2011%2F09%2Fwhy-laughing-makes-you-feel-so-good.html&docid=iYsI
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REMEMBERING THE LATE JOHN BOWDEN. 

The family of John Bowden want to thank the 

very large number of people who attended 

the funeral of John Bowden last month. John 

was remembered and buried in the churchyard 

of St Bridget’s where he had served in several 

capacities over many decades including the 

little known role of thurifer or alter servant. He 

took on this role during the time of the Rever-

end Hawker Kingdom who was particularly 

fond of the customs of the catholic church, which included the burning of 

incense.  

Wearing a distinctive red cassock, John carried an ornate container 

known as a thurible in which the incense was burned during   processions 

and other occasions. John had to follow a set of  instructions which        

dictated how and when to swing the thurible with the burning incense 

but the most challenging part of the job was often to look after the 

young boy who would accompany him carrying a boat of fresh incense. 

The boat boy was usually only around five years old so John had to make 

sure his assistant paid attention to what was going on and when they 

were both needed in the service. Of course, the  people of Bridgerule will 

probably remember John more for his decades of dedication to bell     

ringing.    He was particularly talented at the difficult  art of method or    

so- called scientific ringing which is a form of change ringing in which 

ringers commit to memory the rules for  generating each change and 

multiple pairs of bells are affected. As long ago as 1947 John  had rung a 

full peel at St Morewena’s in  Marhamchurch. It took 2 hours and 53 

minutes and involved 5040 changes. He rang not just in the area around 

Bridgerule but on ringing outings throughout the west country and be-

yond.  In 2011 he was part of a Bridgerule team of ringers who came first 

in their class at the annual competition of the Tamar Valley Guild of    

Ringers. He was particularly proud to receive a certificate from a national 

bell ringing society which recognized his contribution to bell ringing. 
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On Friday September 29th  Rosalind, only daughter of Rob and Julie          

Honey of  Higherbeer  was married at the beautifully decorated  for the 

occasion, St Bridget’s Church to Steven John.  The bridesmaids were         

Caroline Stuckey and Molly Griggs.  The Flower girl was Jazmin Griggs and 

the page boys were Kaizer Hudson, Woody Griggs and Theo Andrew.    

Organist was Connie Wade.   Reverend Douglas Adams conducted the 

service.  During the signing of the register The Tamarside Singers led by 

Vic Bickle and Alan Quilter sang to friends and guests of the wedding. 

The bride and her dad had arrived at the church on a decorated tractor 

and link box driven by a friend of the family, Bill Eastcott.  Following the 

wedding guests travelled to The Falcon Hotel Bude for the reception.   

The bride and groom later travelled to Dubai for their honeymoon and 

have recently purchased a home in Egloskerry. 
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Mary Street wife of the Rev. Neal Street visited the Coffee Club                 

recently and presented a slide show of her coastal walks of North        

Cornwall.    Members were treated to some lovely views of our local          

coastline and one which Mary regular walks, preferring to do it alone.   

34 Coffee Club members  came together on this occasion. 

MARY 

BRINGS HER 

COASTAL 

WALKS  

TO  COFFEE CLUB 

 METHODIST CHAPEL SERVICES NOVEMBER AND DECEMBER  

NOVEMBER 5TH    C. Forster               DECEMBER  3RD    J. Guy   

  12TH  R. Ward Smith                          10TH    G Street 

  19TH  C. Drew  (Sac)            17TH    United Service 

  26TH  C. Parish           at St. Bridget’s 7.00PM 

(Services all 11.00am unless  marked)          24th     M Reeves  
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Hello,my name is Lisa Paton and I am the New 

Primary Lead Head Teacher for The Holsworthy 

Federation incorporating Bridgerule C of E Pri-

mary School. I have been a teacher for 17 years 

and have held leadership positions for the last 

10 years. Throughout my career I have always 

chosen to work in village schools in Devon as I 

love working in close knit communities with a family feel. I live in                

Okehampton and have 2 daughters. My most recent post was with The      

Dartmoor Federation with whom we are looking to form a Multi  Academy 

Trust so the future is looking exciting for Bridgerule! I spend time in all of the 

Holsworthy Federation Primaries each week and usually visit Bridgerule on a 

Friday. 

It has been a busy first half term getting to know the children, staff and        

parents. I haven’t quite learnt all the children’s names yet as Bridgerule is 

our biggest school! When I am in school I conduct learning walks, lesson        

observations and take assemblies. I also visit lunchtimes and playtimes to see 

how the children are getting on. I have talked to the children a lot about       

expectations and how we are proud of Bridgerule School and they have     

responded brilliantly. I have also been impressed with how the children are 

ready and keen to learn, taking pride in their work and  appearance. 

All the staff have worked really hard during this first half term not only to  

provide interesting and high quality lessons but also to enrich the curriculum 

with engaging and exciting activities. We held a drumming workshop day, 

had a visit from Exmoor Zoo and the dental hygienist (not at the same time!) 

and have attended a Cross County Competition at Holsworthy Community 

College. We have also enjoyed some lovely   community events with our  

Harvest Festival in the Methodist Church and a social lunch for the families of 

our Reception children. When we come back after half term it will be time to 

start thinking about the run up to Christmas which is such a wonderful and 

magical time in school.                     Best Wishes     Lisa Paton 
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REMEMBERING THE LATE JOHN BOWDEN. 

The family of John Bowden want to thank the 

very large number of people who attended 

the funeral of John Bowden last month. John 

was remembered and buried in the churchyard 

of St Bridget’s where he had served in several 

capacities over many decades including the 

little known role of thurifer or alter servant. He 

took on this role during the time of the Rever-

end Hawker Kingdom who was particularly 

fond of the customs of the catholic church, which included the burning of 

incense.  

Wearing a distinctive red cassock, John carried an ornate container 

known as a thurible in which the incense was burned during   processions 

and other occasions. John had to follow a set of  instructions which        

dictated how and when to swing the thurible with the burning incense 

but the most challenging part of the job was often to look after the 

young boy who would accompany him carrying a boat of fresh incense. 

The boat boy was usually only around five years old so John had to make 

sure his assistant paid attention to what was going on and when they 

were both needed in the service. Of course, the  people of Bridgerule will 

probably remember John more for his decades of dedication to bell     

ringing.    He was particularly talented at the difficult  art of method or    

so- called scientific ringing which is a form of change ringing in which 

ringers commit to memory the rules for  generating each change and 

multiple pairs of bells are affected. As long ago as 1947 John  had rung a 
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occasion, St Bridget’s Church to Steven John.  The bridesmaids were         

Caroline Stuckey and Molly Griggs.  The Flower girl was Jazmin Griggs and 
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Beyond the church, John’s life of 90 years spanned a period of great 

change. He was born in 1927 when horses were still working farms, corn was 

still cut with binders and reapers and even scythes would be used if the 

weather and the ground was particularly wet. Cows were hand milked and 

poultry laid their eggs in hedges and hideaways all around the farm yard.  

Churchtown Farm where John grew up and lived his entire life had a wide 

variety of livestock in prewar- and even postwar times. Cattle were still    

driven to market, a giant threshing machine turned up to separate the corn 

from straw, and the threshed corn was taken by horse and cart down to the 

mill for grinding.   

John accepted that farming was becoming specialized, mechanized and 

then more recently computerized . So farms like Churchtown that had     

several people working on them when John was young are now specialized 

and reduced to being worked by only one or two people. Today a herd of 

cows and a flock of sheep are managed by John’s son and grandson, Trevor 

and Robert Bowden with help from Trevor’s wife Sue.   

John had relished the fact that at various times of the year, like harvest time 

and threshing the  folks from neighbouring farms would help each other in 

turn. And he kept the memories of the old ways of doing things alive and 

had a tale for every occasion.  For example he remembered the time when 

the first tractor, a standard Fordson, arrived on the farm during the second 

world war. It was fitted with iron spikes or spade logs on the wheels          

because rubber tyres were not yet available. The spade logs meant the        

tractor could work in heavy ground but the disadvantage was that every 

time it was taken out on the road the spade logs tore up the tarmac, which 

was not a good thing since Churchtown had several fields only accessible by 

road. 

Then the next tractor, a Fordson Major arrives with rubber tyres, which to 

John seemed like an improvement, until he tried to pull a wagon across a 

heavy clay field down near the Tamar. The tyres spun until the tractor was 

firmly stuck in thick mud down to its axles. John thought it a little funny that 

one of the carthorses that was being replaced was needed to drag the shiny 

new machine out onto dry ground. 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2Flaughing%2520emoticon.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.personal.psu.edu%2Fafr3%2Fblogs%2FSIOW%2F2011%2F09%2Fwhy-laughing-makes-you-feel-so-good.html&docid=iYsI
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And before horses disappeared from Churchtown John rode a big ginger 

cob down to the village to help rescue people who were stuck in the bad 

floods of 1952 that devastated Lynton and Lynmouth and caused exten-

sive land waters at Bridgerule and elsewhere. 

 He enjoyed farm sales, particularly those where the farm had a herd of 

the traditional ruby reds Devon cattle .  He was fascinated by the old farm 

buildings and antiquated machinery that he would often see at these 

sales. He also liked the old Holsworthy market which was part of the 

town. As the market wound down on a Wednesday he and other farmers 

would drift up to the town square where they would discuss the latest 

news and weather.  More recently John could be found driving a four-

wheeler around Churchtown and on most weeks he was a regular at  

Holsworthy’s new market where he had many friends. 

Randolph  travelled from America to speak about John at his funeral           

service and Sheila wishes to thank him for this further editorial. John was 

a  lovely gentleman  and he will be greatly missed.   
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It's not as though they just take an odd fish to eat. They seem to have a 
killing frenzy, and it's hard to describe the sick feeling when you find koi 
you have nurtured for years just pulled out and left to die. Once an otter 
finds your pond, he will return again and again until all your fish have 
gone. 
The otter is, of course, a protected species, and cannot be trapped 
or killed. It's up to fish-keepers to secure their ponds as best they can. The 
most effective measure is electric fencing, but this is not practical, or safe, 
for a garden pond. We are raising a low wall around the pond, on which 
we plan to secure a new, heavy-duty, wood and wire-mesh cover. It won't 
look very pretty, but should keep our fish safe.  
Diane Green 
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A VERY UNEXPECTED VISITOR AT MOORSIDE! 
We've lived here for 23 years, and have always had a koi pond by the side 
of the house, at Jewell's Cross. The main road is just a few feet away 
from the pond, and we live over half a mile as the crow flies (or as the 
otter runs!) from the Tamar. We had one old goldfish and 10 koi carp, 
ranging between approximately 14" and 20" in length. The pond has     
always been netted against heron and other predators, but we never  
expected an otter.  
The first attack was on the night of Saturday 23rd September. We found 
several half-eaten fish in the morning. Most had just the heads chewed 
off. As the only thing we believed could squeeze under the cover and into 
the pond was a mink, we brought in a local pest-controller, re-enforced 
the pond and set up a mink trap. 
The second attack came three nights later. The trap and barriers had 
been wrenched aside, and three more large koi removed. One had its 
head chewed off, one was injured but still alive (although my efforts to 
save it failed), and the third was found about 200 yards away in our 
woodland area,  It was now clear we were dealing with something much 
bigger and stronger than mink, and an otter became our chief suspect.  
 
I was advised that the otter would not stop until he'd cleared the pond of 
fish, so we should remove any live fish to a place of safety. We found only 
three large koi still in the pond, and removed them into a hastily             
improvised container (an old cold-water tank from the attic).  
A night-vision camera was set up and baited with some of the dead koi. 
None of us could really believe an otter would hunt this far away from 
the river, so we needed to know what this predator really was. The        
pictures record two visits that night: the first around 8pm, when we were 
still shutting up outside, and there was still a fair amount of road traffic 
passing; the second was his usual visiting time of around 4am. 
 
He continued returning for two more nights, removing more of the dead 
fish, and then trying to break into the container holding the live koi. Not 
only was the ground around the tank covered with otter foot-prints, but 
the sides of the container also, where he had reached up in an attempt to 
dislodge the cover. 
Anyone with a garden pond needs to heed the warning. Otters who have 
no set territory of their own have taken to raiding garden ponds further 
and further from the rivers.  

23 

Water Fed Pole Window Cleaning 
System using                                

Heated  Purified Water 

Gut- ter Cleaning 

Soffit & Fascia Cleaning 

Available to clean indoor win-

dows 

All work carried out from ground 

level and fully insured 

NEWS FROM THE OLD ORCHARD INN WEEK ST MARY 
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Southlands Court 
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respite/holiday care 

and day care 

* 
Peacefully  

Situated 
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Regular activities  

and outings 
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      HARVEST FESTIVAL 

Mr. Courtney Drew of  Holsworthy took the recent service at the Methodist 

Chapel ‘s Harvest Festival.   He   commented on how  beautiful the  chapel 

had been decorated .  During the evening The Tamarside Singers sang led by 

Vic  Bickle and Alan Quilter.   The 

organist was  Sheila  Cholwill.   

Everyone after the service sat 

down  to a supper prepared by 

the  ladies of the chapel. Colin 

Cholwill,  auctioneer for the     

evening  then sold  all the given  

flowers  and   produce .  Everyone 

eager with their bids.  £433 being 

raised for Chapel Funds over the   

weekend. 

 

 CONGRATULATIONS KAYLEE AND ADAM 

It was a lovely sunny day for the marriage of Kaylee Louise, daughter of 

Michael and Linda Moore formerly of The Green, Bridgerule to  Adam 

John Toms son of Reg and Sandra Toms. The ceremony took place at The 

Buckerell Hotel, Exeter on 23rd September.    Given away by her father 

the bride wore a full length ivory dress with embroidered bodice and 

matching veil and carried a tear drop bouquet. 

The bridesmaids,   Catherine 

Chandler and Jemma Nash                                                  

wore matching   Cadbury                                                   

Purple full length dresses and                                                                

carried matching bouquets,  

The best man  was Philip                                                                    

Reynolds and the usher  was                                                                

Tom Strawbridge.  The           

reception  was also held at the                                                        

Buckerell Lodge  Hotel. 
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GRANDAD’S 8OTH 

BIRTHDAY  

CELEBRATIONS 

Terry Brock celebrated his 80th 

Birthday recently amongst family 

and friends at his favourite pub, 

The Bridge Inn.   Everyone invited 

enjoyed a wonderful buffet lunch 

and  Karen and Alison, Terry and 

Angela’s daughters,  both spoke of their wonderful mum and dad and their 

happy and lasting  memories  they hold  of  their family life.   Members of 

the  local jammin  band entertained . 

FRIENDS HOLD DISCO FOR CHARITY 

A group of friends got                     

together once again to raise 

funds for the  Devon Air             

Ambulance and our Village Hall 

by holding a 70/80’s Disco. 

Devon Air Ambulance will          

receive a £100 and the Hall £87.  
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Gary & Heidi Masters 
Makers of high quality period miniature furniture 

4 Railway Cottages Bridgerule Holsworthy Devon  EX22 7EB 

www.mastersminiatures.com 

Tel: 01288 381676    

e-mail: Heidi@masterminiatures.co.uk 

CLASSES WITH  `HONEYZ FIT-
NESS` 

STRATTON COMMUNITY HALL 

                         MONDAY 
             9.30 - POWER YOGA 
           10.40 -  PILATES 2 
           11.50 - PILATES 1  
 
           THURSDAY       
           9.30 - POWER YOGA   
         10.40 - PILATES 3 
         11.50 - PILATES FOR BEGINNERS 
                & IMPROVERS 

Classes run as a 12 week course. 
 

Courses £60 reduction for those 
Booking more than one course  
honeyzfitness@hotmail.co.uk 
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    Humphrey Pullar 
                    PROFESSIONAL  CHIMNEY  SWEEP 
                                        NACS  & HETAS 

   Full Brush and Vac Service       Birds Nests Removed 

     Smoke Testing     Appliance Servicing 

       Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

       Tel:   01409 240138                      Mob: 07984406290 

email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 
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Karen and Brian Richardson of 46 Southfields 

raised £500 for Macmillan at their recent 

Coffee Morning. On the morning of the event 

they were helped by Mary Ann Macauley from 

Poughill and Christine Gee. 

CHARITY EVENT 

HELD BY KAREN 

AND BRIAN 

Level 1 Walks  -Walk in the Park  Every Monday at 10.30am 
Meeting at the Scout hut in Holsworthy Leisure Centre Car Park. 
Coffee, tea & biscuits Available after the walk 
Level 2 & 3 Walks   Every Friday at 10.30am Walk start points as shown 

Date Route Leaders Gr

ade 

Route details 

3/11/17 Ruby Way KM & 

GA 

2 Lay-by near Coles Mill on A3072. Level 

and easy. 

10/11/17 Northcombe 

Woods 

DA & 

MJ 

2 Woods on right about 4 miles from Hal-
will Junction towards Okehampton on 
A3079. Hard tracks with some inclines. 

17/11/17 Halwill Junction MJ & 

PD 

3 Meet in Halwill Village Hall Car Park. 

Mainly hard surfaces. Some road walking 

and inclines. 

24/11/17 Bude Canal MH & 

GA 

3 As you come down in to Bude, turn left 

towards Widemouth. The car park is on 

your left by the TIC. May be muddy 

1/12/17 Christmas 

Lunch 

    12.30 for 1pm. Holsworthy Golf Club 

8/12/17 Holsworthy 

Woods 

  

AB & 

DA 

2/3 Car park on left on A388, about 1 mile 

from Holsworthy. Hard tracks. 

15/12/17 Roadford Lake DA & 

KM 

2 Roadford Lake main Car Park. Parking fee. 

Walking mainly on hard tracks. 

22/12/17 29/12/17      NO WALKS 
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Ron and Marion Celebrate Diamond Wedding Anniversary  

Family and friends gathered recently  at The Falcon Hotel  Bude in  order to 

celebrate the Diamond Wedding Anniversary of Ron and  Marion   Abbott. 

Linda, their daughter travelled  from Canada to be with mum and dad for 

their celebrations.  

Ron and Marion received a  signed card from HRH Queen Elizabeth .  

After everyone had enjoyed a lovely meal they watched some slides put 

together of Ron and Marion and their family throughout their married life. 

BRIDGERULE definitely HAS GOT TALENT and we 

plan to show it off!! 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL  

SATURDAY 10TH and SUNDAY 11TH MARCH 2018 

WE ARE ASKING YOU TO DISPLAY and 

        SELL SOME OF YOUR ARTS AND CRAFTS  

                 …..We know you are out there!! 

Things like glassmaking, pottery, machine embroidery, dolls house furniture, 

paintings, book illustrations, various models, cake decorating, woodwork and       

needlework.   

If you own a Vintage Tractor or Classic Car we would like these to be on display. 

Maybe our local Jammers and The Tamarside Singers can entertain 

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED  CONTACT ROSE ON 381129 OR SHEILA 381350 

 ITS TIME WE LET EVERYONE KNOW WHAT TALENT BRIDGERULE HAS. 
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                         AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  -  
Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 
            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

 
Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770  

BRIDGERULE MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB 

OBEDIENCE AND RALLY OBEDIENCE FOR ALL LEVELS   

THURSDAY EVENINGS—VILLAGE HALL  

        Beginners / Intermediate     7.00—7.45pm 

     Advanced - 7.50—8.35pm 

          Rally Obedience  -      8.45—9.30pm  (approx.) 

More Information from Christine 01288 381104 or Margaret 01288 352427 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiRsMXBo-7WAhXDa1AKHWuyACoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fgloriousindiaexpo.com%2Fglorious-india-talent-contest&psig=AOvVaw3SY03_5fGxaroE4aPVu5tq&ust=1508007082144546
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J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths 

of 9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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RECYCLE YOUR REAL CHRISTMAS TREE! 

After all the festivities were over last year Paul Cholwill collected 10 real  

Christmas Trees from around our village and  transported them to             

Widemouth  Bay where they were used  to support the sand dunes. 

This Christmas Paul and Stacey and Mark and Sam Lewin would like to          

collect more. They  are due to be planted this year at Black Rock to help  

support the sand dunes there.  No date has been set yet but it is                                                                                             

expected to  be around the 6/7th                                                                                              

January 2018.   Please contact Stacey                                                                                             

on 381843 or Sam on 381074 if you                                                                                                               

are interested in joining the                                                                                        

scheme. 

Seven Men, Rose and a Seagull went fishing in the sunshine at Looe. 

 A good time was had by all ….. Sadly fish were in short supply!! 

Phoebe, Ella and Jessica planting last 

years Christmas trees at Widemouth 

Bay. 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO BRIDGERULE GROMS! 
 
 
 

 

The end of season party for Bude Waveriders was 

held at Rosie's and   several of  Bridgerule's Groms 

( surf lingo for beginners) won  trophies.  Jess Lew-

in won most 'Committed', Harvey Cholwill 'most  

Improved' and Willow Du Plesiss 'Most 

Stoked'.  The Du Plesiss's are a family of surfers 

and won the most 'Committed Intermediates'.   

Jess has never surfed until this season but went 

out every time a session was on and Harvey is now 

shredding so well he moves up to the intermediate group next year. Wil-

low is following in the footsteps of her older brother and sisters and 

brings a smile to every session.                                               

 I am told that if anyone fancies coming along next year keep an eye on 

the Waveriders  Facebook page or pop into Zuma Jays it's a great sport 

to get into. 

Talented saxophonist comes to North Cornwall 

Saxophone and piano duo, Philip Attard and Christine Zerafa, will play 

works by de Falla, Saint-Saens, and Takashi Yoshimatsu on Sunday 19th               

November, 3 pm, at Minstrel’s Music Centre, Canworthy Water, PL15 8UB 

£13 on door or free to students.  
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 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 

  bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

      Retirement Parties - Charity Events - Afternoon  Tea 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

     Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 

    Individual Runs 

     Large Play Runs                               Tel: +44 (0) 01288 361680 

    Grooming Service          email:info@breezelyn.co.uk 
     Doggy Day Care                                               web: www.breezelyn.co.uk 
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Alex and Pat Johnson’s youngest daughter Emily  with fiancé 
Jim Adams on their engagement after completing tandem sky dives.  
Emily and Jim are due to be married in January 2018 at The Falcon  
Hotel Bude. 

A very successful Coffee Morning was held in The  Village Hall  recently. 

This was organised by Marilyn and Vic Pickett and friends.  £302  was 

raised for  Macmillan Cancer Relief. 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjf74fQk5jTAhVJNxQKHfOlB6kQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tattenhall.org%2Fnews%2Fjumble-sale-treasure-for-happy-hunter.html&psig=AFQjCNFzWlNRD5lAn2FlZrrFG2CN6enS8Q&
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj3hP2BxLbUAhULtRQKHa8iCqAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.macmillan.org.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fwho-we-are%2Forganisation-history.html&psig=AFQjCNGjr-k-8UJzdrxe7wcuxk_Tm0UTJ
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SHEILA’S MENTIONS: 

Congratulations  and our Best Wishes to Kevin Smith and Rachel Cann , 
Kimberley Cann and  Wesley Smith, Kayleigh and Adam Toms and to  
Rosalind Honey and Steven John.  Each couple have recently  celebrated 
their marriage. 
 

Our love and thoughts are with Barbara Bowden and her family on the 
recent passing away of John, husband, dad and grandfather.  John had  
lived in Bridgerule all his life and had recently celebrated his 90th birthday.  
John was well known for his bell ringing skills. 
 

Our thoughts are also with  the family and friends of Dr Leo Eversfield   

who too has recently  passed away and lived in our village. 
 

Our best wishes are sent to Marion Abbott and Barry Williams. 
 

We welcome  Paul and Sabrina and their 2 sons, Isaac and Jaden who are 
now residing at 3 Ways Bridgerule.  We hope that you have a long and  
happy stay in our village. 
 

 Happy Birthday: 

 Lyndsey Beadle for the 3rd November.      
Pauline Latham for the 14th November. 
Winnie Westlake for the 24th November. 
Travis Cann for the 7th December 
Barry Lucas for the 8th December. 
Colin Cholwill for the 10th December. 
Kelvin Davey for the 10th December. 
Mary Bryant for the 10th Decenber. 
Ray Wallace for the 19th December. 
Sylvia McDougall for the 20th December. 
Katherine Davey for the 24th December 
Chris Hitchings for the 24th December 
Tanya Peshke for Christmas Day. 
Shaun Stenton for 31st  December.     

                            Congratulations Alex!    Congratulations to our 
son/brother Alex Hallett on your great G.C.S.E. results. We are so proud and we 
wish you luck with you’re A Levels xx 

BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL  

A.G.M. 

 TUESDAY 14TH NOVEMBER 

7.30PM 
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 ROGER PAGET GARDENING SERVICES 

 Hedging, Mowing, Tree Pruning, Landscaping, 

General Maintenance 

          Free Consultation           18 Years Experience        CRB 

Checked              All Year Round  

                                   Friendly & Professional 

Telephone: 01288 382811         Mobile:  07906 602541  

GLASS DESIGNS 

by Ray Priem 

Glassmaker and designer     ~    Hand formed and blown glass 

Including engraving, sandblasting, glass bonding  

 Glass restoration commissions welcome 

E-mail: ray@glassdesigns.co.uk    Tel: 01288 381829/ 07879847568 

Website:www.glassdesigns.co.uk 

 

                                 THE BRIDGE INN 

Gen- eral Knowledge Quiz 

Eve- ry Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 
         Maximum of 6 per Team 

            Bingo and Irish Bingo 

                      Jammin  Nights    -  Wednesdays 8.00pm 
                      BT SPORTS NOW BEING SHOWN 

Also HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET—  Please contact Pam or Gary Bowler 

On Telephone Number: 01288 381316 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fboothsmusic.co.uk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Fsonor-drum-kit.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fboothsmusic.co.uk%2Fdrum-lessons-bolton%2Fset-up-your-drum-kit%2F&docid=o97fYkRGsTKIyM&tbnid=KwSoZPH5fF4PxM%3A&vet=10
mailto:ray@glassdesignss.co.uk
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NEATE    
FEET  

For all your foot health needs 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

   *Painful Callus Reduced 

   *Toenail Clipping 

   *Ingrowing Toenails 

   *Painful Corns Removed 

   *Paddings & Dressings 

   *Verrucae Treatment 

   *Reflexology 

Claire & Simon Neate       DIPCFHP 

Qualified foot health practitioners 

         07968232344 / 07870508867             
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 MONTHLY TABLE TOP SALE 

  BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL           TRADERS £5 A TABLE  

  Can set Up from 12.0 Noon -        Buyers from 1.30pm 

NEXT TABLE TOP:  SATURDAY NOVEMBER 4TH 

      SATURDAY     DECEMBER 2ND 

PLEASE show your support to this regular sale 

 Come and browse, stay for a cup of tea/coffee and a piece of cake. 

Christine can be contacted on 01288 381033  or                                     

Sheila on 01288381350  

CONGRATULATIONS  KIMBERLY 

Earlier in the year Kimberley 

nee Cann successfully gained                                                            

an upper second class honours                                              

degree in Nursing.  On  9th                                                                     

September she celebrated her Marriage to  Wesley 

Smith of Bideford at The Falcon Hotel Bude.               

Kimberley is  a staff nurse on an acute surgical 

ward in the Princess of Wales hospital in South 

Wales. Kimberley’s family  live on The Green. 
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CHILD MINDING SERVICES AVAILABLE 
 
My name is Lou and I moved into the village with my husband and two 
children in September. As a childminder with 20 years experience working 
with children and young people, I am pleased to announce that I will be 
offering care for young children (aged 0-5 years) from January 2018. I am 
Ofsted registered and graded 'outstanding' in all areas of my provision. I 
can offer a comfortable 'home from home' environment whilst providing 
stimulating learning experiences linked to the Early Years Foundation 
Stage curriculum. I am also a member of the Forest Childcare Association, 
and place a strong emphasis on outdoor play for children which includes 
weekly trips to local beaches, woods, parks and other natural sites.  
 
For further information or to arrange a visit, I can be contacted via email: 
loucooper2010@hotmail.co.uk or telephone: 01288 381813.  

Lou Cooper 

  MEERKAT ON A MISSION. 

On Thursday October 5th, Stephen, Exmoor Zoo’s School Visiting Staff 

Member brought along some animals, usually indigenous to the African 

Continent, for the pupils at Bridgerule C of E (VC) Primary School to 

learn more about. Along with Stephen is “Simples” the meerkat and 

with Mrs Joyce Pankhurst, Class1 Teacher is “Ebenezer” the squeezer, 

an African Royal Python. The pupils were also introduced to a Tenrec 

(similar to our hedgehog) and two Giant African Land Snails.  
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  bespoke sewage & drainage solutions 
 From design & installation to service maintenance of 

 Sewage treatment units       Soak-away / Drainage fields    Pump sta-

tions    Septic Tanks 

      Work covered in your area                                   t: 01326 291 
049 m: 07971 792 593 

mailto:%20loucooper2010@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:%20loucooper2010@hotmail.co.uk
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                         P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                            
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer     Chris & Rose Hitchings - Meadows Barn             
St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule       Mrs. Jean Hammond— Hoo Rochester          
Highfield Camping and Caravan Site     Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill      
Terry &  Angela  Brock—The Green                       Mr and Mrs D. Field  - 10 Southfields                          
Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                             Mr and Mrs P. Hodges  - Southfields                           
Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                              John & Sonia Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              
Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                                Grenville & Margaret Cleave  - Garden Ridge                    
Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                      Stephen and Sandie Rickwood—Feniton               
Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                     Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                        
Mrs. Christine Gee  -  Southfields                            Richard & Gill Heal  - Holsworthy                               
Bill & Margaret Eastcott-Littlebridge                      Steve and Jo South -Brensham House                    
Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                      Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown                                    
Michael & Jeannette Yeo - Holsworthy                  Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge Cross         
Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                  Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                              
Gordon & Sandra Keen -Littlebridge Meadows    Mr & Mrs. B. Williams  - Owlies                             
Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                    Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                           
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                      Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh          
David & Vivienne Hale -Lodgeworthy                     Ron & Gwyneth Cameron - Southfields                
Mr &  Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines                    Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                       
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holworthy                           Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                                    
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                              Mr & Mrs M. Lucas—Bude                               
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                 Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                     
Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks                                 Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                         
Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin                  Mrs Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                            
Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge Meadows  Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                      
Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                    Keith & Sheila Descombe -Hedley Wood              
Bill & Jill Knightley—Holsworthy      John & Carol Palmer Holsworthy 
Dave & Maggie   - Hedley Wood                             Terry & Julie Reddicliffe -Larapinta                  
Michael & Linda Moore—Okehampton                 Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm                  
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                Kevin & Susan  Norton  - The Village               
Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary                  Ray & Jan Orchard -  Sunnyfields                                                  
Jonathan & Jane Martyn  Borough Farm               Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                              
Mrs  M. Bird  - Kents View                                        Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                        
Doug & Sue Genini - Inversus                               Pete & Angela North - Great Beer                        
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                        Christine Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows           
Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                        Les & Annette  - Remnant Shop Bude                 
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadows     Mr & Mrs L Haydon - East Park                            
Victor & Janet Bickle - Stratton                                Mrs K Farkus - Green Pastures                                                                                  
Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                              Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                     
C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                        Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                  
Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                        Mrs Eunice Furmage - Holsworthy                          
Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                           Miss Georgina Tomlin -  The Green                        
Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                           Rob & Nina Jones - Littlebridge Meadows    
Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows       Jimmy and Ros Rickett— South View                  
Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View     Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows        
Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton     Alan Quilter - Watersedge                                        
Mr & Mrs Hansen—Newacott House    Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy                  
Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields     Mrs. B. McDougall - Frome Somerset 
    Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields                 Ben & Brenda Tole - Southfields                   
Ernie  & Ann Smith—Littlebridge Meadows        Jane Leven   -  Bailey Gardens                   
Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare                Vic & Sue Cowan-Dickie  -                                         
Emma Moore—Marybear     Trevor & Linda Snowdon—The Green                   
Freda Lacey - 8 Bridge Park     Ian & Jaqi Edwards—Canal Rise     
Derek & Gwen Prouse—Bude          Phil & Sue Saunders—26 Southfields 
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We are carol singing around the 
village on Thursday 14th and 21st    
December and rumour has it that 
Father Christmas may make an   
appearance in his sleigh!!!!!   All 
money raised is given to Church, 
Chapel and School. 
 Meet  outside the Pub on 14th and 
by the Bus stop at Littlebridge on 
21st, both times 6.30pm.  Singing in 
main village on 14th and Southfields 
and Littlebridge on 21st.  For more 
information please contact Chris 
Hitchings   01288 381129.   

COACH TRIP 

EXETER CHRISTMAS 

MARKET 

ON 

CATHEDRAL GREEN 

THURSDAY NOVEMBER 30TH 

 

Leaving the Hall 

9.30am  

 

Enquiries to: 

Sheila 

01288 381350 
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    Dear Buzz  Readers, 

As you will see from this issue of 

The Buzz that we are entering into 

the  Festive Season once more!  

Quite a  lot going on in our village 

which I’m sure you will support if 

you are able.  

 

We have now had our first  3 

course luncheon in the hall            

prepared for us by Gill and Fran.  

This will be repeated again on   

November 23rd at a cost of £7.50.  

If you are  interested in coming 

along please let me know.  If 

there is anyone in our village that 

would like to come but cannot get 

there please contact me and we 

will arrange transport to make 

this possible for you.  

 

Best wishes to you all for      

Christmas and the New Year. 

Sheila Cholwill   Editor 

E-mail : 

sheilacholwill@btinternet.com 

Telephone: 01288 381350 

The Parish Council have received         
concerns from residents over bad    
parking in Bridgerule, and would like to 
take this opportunity to remind            
residents of the following. 

Under the Highway Code (Rule 243) 
Vehicles should not park opposite or 
within 10 metres of a junction, in front 
of property entrances, on a bend,       
opposite other parked vehicles, or near 
a school entrance. Vehicles must also 
not park partially or wholly blocking a 
pavement (Rule 244). 

For further information on parking rules 
please see www.gov.uk/guidance/the-
highway-code/waiting-and-parking-
238-to-252. 
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JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

        Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing, Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

      Tel: 01288 381536            Mobile: 07825698529 

 

     

 

 

 

 

                                  MOBILE LIBRARY 
                                  VISITS BRIDGERULE 

    Village Hall    2.00pm Uplands 2.50pm                    

   NEXT VISIT 

  November   15th    December 13th 

http://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/waiting-and-parking-238-to-252
http://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/waiting-and-parking-238-to-252
http://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/waiting-and-parking-238-to-252
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CLUBS/CLASSES THAT REGULARLY MEET IN OUR HALL 

Mondays    Revitalise 2 Sessions 6.00—7.00pm 7.00—8.00pm 07715560912 

Tuesdays        Village Coffee Club   10.30am -  every 2 weeks—381350/402                       

     Table Tennis  From 2.00pm  Contact Jill on 01409  254349 

Wednesdays    Equestrian Riders Exercises-  7.00—8.00pm - Lisa  

     Art and Craft  (two weekly)  2.00pm  Contact Lyndsey 381117 

Thursday        Dog Obedience  7.30pm   Contact Christine  01288 381104 

Fridays      Short Mat Bowls  -  From 2.00pm   Contact Alan on 01288 382988 

  

N
O

V
EM

B
ER

/D
EC

EM
V

ER
 2

0
1

7
 

T
H

E
 B

U
Z

Z
 


